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Dear Friends of Sant’ Anselmo,
“The Holy Spirit, in the variety of his gifts, 

unites us and enables us to contribute to the 
building up of the Church in holiness. In this great 
work, each of us has a part to play; each of us, as 
a ‘living stone’, is needed for the growth and the 
beauty of God’s holy temple. Let us ask the Lord 
to help us to take an ever more active part in 
the Church’s life and mission, guided by the Holy 
Spirit and with Jesus as our cornerstone.” (Pope 
Francis—June 26, 2013)

Thanks to your generosity, the Saint Benedict 
Education Foundation is able again this year to provide scholarships for 
monks and nuns from poor monasteries to study at Sant’ Anselmo, the 
International Benedictine University in Rome

Your support of the educational apostolate of Sant’Anselmo, is a 
source of encouragement to all of us.

 Sant’ Anselmo contributes significantly not only to the spreading of 
such Benedictine values as peace, hospitality, community and prayers  
throughout the world, but also to the life of the Universal Church by 
preparing young men and women to go forth to proclaim the Good News 
of Jesus Christ in all cultures and lands. 

Through our educational programs at Sant’ Anselmo, we are working 
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From the President
to make God visible in the lives of those who will become leaders in the Church 
and teachers of the faith around the world, particularly in developing countries 
where the Church is growing most rapidly. Many are being called to religious 
life and the priesthood in these countries, but their communities and local 
churches often lack the resources to provide a strong spiritual formation to 
these men and women who are willing to say “yes” to the call to serve God 
and His people. We are pleased that Sant’ Anselmo can help the Church in its 
mission to spread the gospel to all people, wherever they may be, by assisting 
with the formation of Benedictine religious and priests who will exercise their 
ministry throughout the world.

Thank you again for your support and be assured of my continued prayers 
for you and your family.

Peace,

Father Benoît Alloggia, O.S.B.
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T  hanks to the 
generosity of 
the Saint Bene-

dict Education Founda-
tion, the library of the 
Pontifical University of 
Sant’ Anselmo is un-
dergoing a transforma-
tion. This “high-tech 

makeover” will make it possible to track and inventory every 
book and permit librarians to immediately locate books that 
might have been misplaced. Librarians are now available to 
assist the Benedictine monks and nuns who study at Sant’ 
Anselmo with up-to-date research technology.

This “smart-stock” system greatly enhances students’ 
research capabilities. The basic tools include base stations 
and current computer software. With computerized entrance 
gates and computerized chips in each book, inventory is per-
formed automatically. A wide-ranging wi-fi traces each book, 
and helps retrieve lost or misplaced books. Previously, an 
inventory took up to a month, involved all four librarians, and 
required library closure during the period of inventory. The 
new computerized system also enables users to scan entire 

Foundation  Supports Library Project
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research topics and have immediate access to specialized 
topics of interest. Users can browse the book and deter-
mine quickly whether it is pertinent to their needs. 

The library at Sant’ Anselmo includes more than 

160,000 books and over 300 journals covering topics such 
as liturgy, monastic history and spirituality, patristics and 
theology. To contribute to this project please use the form 
on page 15 and mark “library” in the space provided. 
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The Pittsburgh-Latrobe-Greensburg Chapter of the Saint Benedict Education Foundation hosted its third annual “Celebrate 
Springtime” Dinner at Rizzo’s Malabar Inn in Crabtree on March 15. Nearly 160 donors savored the hot and cold antipasti 
and complete dinner of homemade pasta, roasted lamb and chicken with sun-dried tomatoes and artichokes. A dessert 
buffet included Rizzo’s homemade chocolates. The Saint Benedict Education Foundation Medal was awarded to Dr. Richard 
and Johnette Seecof for their support of the foundation in memory of Johnette’s parents, who were also loyal friends of the 
foundation, Pat and John Spisso. The dinner is one of two annual events that the chapter hosts to raise funds for scholarships 
for Benedictine monks and nuns from third world countries. The second event is the “Sunset at the Barn” (see page 15). 
Above, Archabbot Douglas R. Nowicki, O.S.B., of Saint Vincent Archabbey, provides attendees with an update on Sant’ 
Anselmo. On the opposite page, clockwise, from left, are Richard Stillwagon and his wife Joanna; Lou Falbo and Mary Smetka; 
and Father Benoit Alloggia, O.S.B., president of the foundation presenting the Medal to Johnette Seecof.

Springtime Dinner at Rizzo’s
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Pope Francis At Sant’ Anselmo 
On Ash Wednesday: 
A Humble Arrival

Pope Francis arrived at Sant’ Anselmo on Ash 
Wednesday (above), where he began the annual 
Lenten procession to Santa Sabina for Mass 
(photo at top, right). Abbot Primate Notker Wolf, 
O.S.B., and Brother Bruno Cadoré, O.P. master 
of the Dominican Order, process together to the 
Dominican Basilica of Santa Sabina. In the photo 
at left, Pope Francis leads the procession from 
Sant’ Anselmo to Santa Sabina. 
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Chicago-Lisle Area
Mark Your Calendars!

A Dinner and Wine Tasting
(Featuring wines of Argentina and Chile)

Sunday, November 2, 2014
Sacred Heart Monastery

1910 Maple Avenue
Lisle, Illinois

Proceeds benefit Benedictine nuns from developing nations  
studying at Sant’ Anselmo.

Call 630-725-6010 or 724-805-2607
or visit  www.stbenedictfoundation.org

Join Abbot Primate Notker Wolf, O.S.B., Abbot Austin Murphy, O.S.B. of Saint Procopius 
Abbey, Sister Judith Ann Heble, O.S.B., of Sacred Heart Monastery, and Abbot Philip 
Davies of Saint Bede Abbey, as well as guests such as (at left) Abbot John Brahill, O.S.B., 
Dennis and Rosemary Macko Wisnosky of Naperville, and Father Edward Mazich, O.S.B. 
of Saint Vincent Archabbey, for this year’s dinner and wine tasting event in Lisle, Illinois. 
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Pennsylvania Fund Raiser
Clockwise, from top left, are some photos from 

the Pittsburgh-Latrobe-Greensburg Chapter of the 
Saint Benedict Education Foundation’s “2013 Sunset 
at the Barn” gala. Pictured are, Michael and Carolyn 
Backus; Tom Luscombe and Berardo Maragni; Mr. and 
Mrs. Joseph D’Astolfo and Carolyn; Melinda Sherid, 
Carolyn Backus, Maryanne Cherubini and Pam DeMezza; 
Monsignor William Rathgeb and former Latrobe Mayor 
Barbara Griffin; Angelo and Pam DeMezza; Vincent A. 
Sarni, Joanna Stillwagon and Sandra Sarni.  
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The Fourth Annual “Sunset at the Barn” 
Gala will be held from 6 to 9 p.m. on 

Saturday, August 16, 2014. The Gala includes 
entertainment,refreshments, hors d’oeuvres, an 
exquisite Italian buffet and a silent auction.

The Gala provides scholarships for Benedictine 
monks and nuns from third world countries 
studying at Sant’ Anselmo. One hundred percent of 
the proceeds go to the Sant’ Anselmo scholarship 
program.

Sant’ Anselmo support groups exist in various 
parts of the United States where Friends of Sant’ 
Anselmo host events in cities including Pittsburgh, 
Chicago-Lisle, Savannah, Tampa and Latrobe. 
Organized by the Pittsburgh-Latrobe-Greensburg 
chapter of the Friends of Sant’ Anselmo, the Sunset 
at the Barn is held each August at the Winnie 
Palmer Nature Reserve barn at Saint Vincent 
College, Latrobe. 

Sunset at the Barn!
Save the Date!
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On the evening of Saturday, April 5, 2014, a group of friends and supporters 
joined the members of the Saint Benedict Education Foundation board of directors 
at the home of Harry and Kimi Haslam on Tybee Island, Georgia, for a presentation 
on the Revised Grail Psalms by Abbot Gregory Polan, O.S.B., of Conception Abbey 
in Missouri. The presentation was hosted by Mr. and Mrs. Haslam. The participants 
included Abbot Primate Notker Wolf, O.S.B., Abbot Gregory Polan, O.S.B., Father 
Benoit Alloggia, O.S.B., Father Edward Mazich, O.S.B., and all of the members of the 
Foundation board of directors.

Abbot Primate Notker Wolf gave a reflection on the Gospel of the raising of Lazarus. 
Abbot Gregory, a renowned Scripture scholar, gave a presentation on the Revised Grail 
Psalms, for which he served as the editor.  The participants reflected on how meaningful 
the Psalms are in 
their daily lives, 
providing spiritual 
inspiration and a 
sense of inner peace 
in a chaotic and 
confusing world. They 
expressed gratitude 
for the new translation 
by Abbot Gregory and 
his colleagues. 

Savannah Chapter Discusses
Abbot Gregory’s Book
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Heartfelt Gratitude: 2013-2014 Donors
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Bendel
Benedictine Mission House 
Benedictine Sisters of  
        Richardton (SD)
Mr. and Mrs. Brian J. Betta
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Beytagh
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Biss
Ms. Angela J. Blawas
Dr. and Mrs. John A. Boccella
Bononi & Company, P.C.
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. 
	 Bungard
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Burkley
Mr. Charles L. Bush
Mr. Robert L. Cahill, Jr.
Ms. Mary Cameron
Mr. and Mrs. D.C. Cavallo
Dr. and Mrs. Jesus Cenizal
Mr. and Mrs. James A Cherubini
Committee for Kopas
Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. Conrad
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis L. Coppula
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Cortes
Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. Cox
D.Y. Nye Company, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph V. D’Astolfo
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry L. Davis

Mr. and Mrs. Barry J. DeBone
Mr. and Mrs. L. Christian DeDiana
Dr. and Mrs. Angelo DeMezza
George R. and Janet E. Desko
Mr. and Mrs. Amil DiPadova
Ms. Bernadette Domenic
Mr. and Mrs. J.Christopher 
	 Donahue
Mr. and Mrs. John Kevin Doyle
Mr. Stanley Dudko
Mrs. Joan M. Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. Karl E. Eisaman
Rev. Thomas Ellerman
Mr. Lou Falbo
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Farrell
Mrs. Orlie S. Ferretti
Fidelity Charitable Fund  
	 (Derhofer Family)
Mrs. Patricia H. Fite
Dr. and Mrs. Peter R. Fletcher
Ms. Eileen Katherine Flinn
Mr. and Mrs. J. Marc Friday
Friends of Tyler Courtney
Mrs. Fred J. Funari
Ms. Maureen Galassie
Dr. Barbara R. Gale
Mrs. Donald Eugene Gaston

American-Cassinese Congregation
Swiss American Benedictine  Congregation, Inc.

Monasteries:
Multiple Year Pledges

Saint Anselm’s Abbey (NH) 
Saint Bede Abbey (IL)
Saint Benedict Abbey (MA)
Saint Bernard Abbey (AL)
Saint Louis Abbey (MO)
Saint Mary’s Abbey ((NJ)
Saint Paul’s Abbey (NJ)
Saint Peter’s Abbey (CAN)
Saint Vincent Archabbey (PA)
St. Benedict’s Abbey (KS)
St. Martin’s Abbey (WA)
St. Procopius Abbey (IL)
Subiaco Abbey (AR)
Westminster Abbey (CAN)
Weston Priory (VT)

Assumption Abbey (ND)
Belmont Abbey (NC)
Christ in the Desert Monastery (NM) 
Conception Abbey (MO)
Infant of Prague Monastery
Marmion Abbey (IL)
Mary Mother of the Church
	 Abbey (VA)
Mary Spouse of the Holy Spirit  (HI)
Monastery of the Ascension (ID)
Mount Angel Abbey (OR)
Mount Saviour Monastery (NY) 
Portsmouth Abbey (RI)
Prince of Peace Abbey (CA)
Saint Anselm’s Abbey (DC)

Col. and Mrs. Charles W. 	
	 Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Edward C Angelilli
Ms. Sheila Antonacci
Arnold Palmer  Revocable Trust

Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Backus
Dr. William R. Balash
Mr. and Mrs. Victor E. Ballash
Ms. Janice G. Barone
Rev. Msgr. Michael Becker
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Rev. Carl Gentile
Mrs. Maureen E. Green
Greensburg Floral, Inc.
Barbara J. Griffin
Mr. Joseph R. Grosko
Dr. and Mrs. Clement A Guarlotti
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Guz
Mr. Joseph Hamilton
Rev. Deacon John M. Hanchin
Mrs. Annette D. Hart
Hartman-Graziano Funeral  
	 Home, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. J. Harry Haslam, Jr.
Mr. John H. Haslam III
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Herrmann
Mr. William B. Heubel
Ms. Carole Jean Higgins
Mrs. Ilse T. Hilliard
Norman Hipps, O.S.B.
Ms. Kathy Hutter-Katarski
Most Rev. Joseph L. Imesch
Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Jaworski
The Joseph J. and Rose A. 
   Herrmann Charitable Foundation
Ms. Mary Ann Kaufman
Kepple-Graft Funeral Home, Inc.
Ms. Susan Kessel

Mr. William R. Kienzle, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Koch
Mr. and Mrs. Zoltan Kristof
LAF Holdings LLC (Louis A. Falbo)
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Laffey
Mrs. Mary Ann Laffey
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Lally
Mr. and Mrs. Mark T. Latterner
Mr. Carl Lekan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul G. Lorincy  P.C.
Mr. Michael J. Lucci
Mr. and Mrs. Hal M. Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Berardo Maragni
Mrs. Lucine Marous
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mason
Dr. and Mrs. John R. Mazero
Mr. and Mrs. William J. McCabe
McCaddin-McQuirk 
	 Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. McCarthy
McDowell Associates
	 Insurance (Karl Eisaman)
Mr. and Mrs. William McGarrity
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. 
	 McGreevy
Dr. and Mrs. Regis W. McHugh

Mrs. Mary Lou McLaughlin
Dr. and Mrs. Carey L. McMonagle
Dr. John McSorley
Rev. Daniel J. Merz
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Milito
Ms. Mary Kay Miller
Sr. Barbara Ann Moravec
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Morgan
Mr. William Morley
Ms. Jewell Morow
Rev. Mr. Robert L. Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Moss
Mr. Joseph A. Mosso
Ms. Mary Catherine Motchar
Mother of God Monastery
Mount Michael Abbey
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Murdy
Mr. and Mrs. Harry T. Murtha
Mr. John M. Noble
Mr. and Mrs. Terry K. Noel
Mr. and Mrs. Frank G. Novak, Jr.
Mr. Edward S. Nowicki
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Y. Nye
Maureen S. O’Brien
Rev. Jeremiah T. O’Shea
Our Lady of Grace Monastery
Mr. and Mrs. Carmen Pedicone 

Mr. John R. and Laurie E.
	   Perchak
PNC Financial Services
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Poole
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent J. Quatrini, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Queenan, Jr.
Queen of Peace Benedictines
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Raimondo
Msgr. William R. Rathgeb
RDCSL Properties LP
Ms. Colleen H. Reilly
Renal &  Electrolyte 
	 Associates, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Rosick
Mr. James C. Rovan
Mrs. Kay Rowe
Ms. Margaret R. Ruppert
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent A. Sarni
Scalise Real Estate Company, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Schneider
Mr. Matthew D. Schneider
Mr. Richard J. Schulte
Ms. Mary Lou B. Schutz
Dr. and Mrs. Richard M. Seecof
Mr. David Seremet
Ms. Loretta J. Shabella
Mrs. Pat Shaffer

Heartfelt Gratitude: 2013-2014 Donors
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Contact: Father Benoît Alloggia, O.S.B., 724-805-2607
email: president@stbenedictfoundation.org

Remember The Saint Benedict Education 
Foundation in your will. 

Our Legal Title is:

Give a GIFT of Hope
Please give your gift of Hope with a tax-deductible contribution to the Saint 
Benedict Education Foundation to support the education of monks and 
nuns from monasteries in need of help. Enclosed is my gift. 

 $1,000     $250       $50      other _______________ 

   $500           $100        $25
  

  I would like to pledge $_________________________________ 
 
	                        Annual          Semi-Annual      Quarterly 
 

  I would like to establish a scholarship fund in memory/honor  
of (minimum gift: $10,000). Name of person to be memorialized or honored:

_________________________________________

  Mastercard               Visa	                 Discover   

Card Number ___________________________ Expiration________________
Name ________________________________________________________

Address ______________________________________________________

City _________________________________________________________

State _______________________ Zip ______________________________

Phone ________________________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________

Mr. George Shaner
Dr. Leo Shea III
Mr. and Mrs. William Shearouse, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Sherid
Mrs. Sylvia Sigurdson
Sisters of Saint Benedict 
Sisters of St. Benedict
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob N. Skezas
Perry C. Smith, M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Snyder
Ms. Diane Sobota
Dr. Ferdinand L. Soisson
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Stevens
Fr. Jonathan Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stewart

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Stillwagon
Mr. and Mrs. Donald P. Tarosky 
Mrs. Irene Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Tito
Dr. George M. Toohey, Optometrist
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Tuscano
Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Uhrinek
Mr. and Mrs. Larry J. Whatule
Mr. Paul Whiteside
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Winwood
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Wisneski
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Woodruff
Ms. Mary Ann Wuyscik
Mrs. Susan E. Yakubisin
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Young
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